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MRI studies are safe and painless.  The studies performed in the VUIIS Center for Human Studies labs generally take 60 to 90 minutes.  You will lie on your back with your knees propped up for most studies.  We will try and make you feel safe and comfortable during your time with us.  Please don’t hesitate to ask any questions or communicate any concerns.

You are required to complete an IRB-approved consent form and MRI Safety Screening Form.  The MRI Technologist will review your screening form with you and answer any questions you have.

Some key items to keep in mind prior to your participation in an MRI study:

· The magnet is always on and MRI safety is always practiced in and around the scanner.

· We can stop the scan at any time if you are uncomfortable.  We will show you how to operate the alarm, which will be available to you at all times during your scan.

· Eat and drink normally on the day of your scan (unless otherwise notified by the investigator of your study).

· Take your medication(s) as usual on the day of your scan (unless otherwise notified by the investigator of your study).

· Remove personal items and jewelry (necklaces, earrings, watches, hair clips, body jewelry, bank cards, hearing aids, keys, etc.).  The potential harm of the projectile effects of metal objects cannot be overemphasized.
· Wear comfortable clothing with a minimum of metal snaps, zippers, hooks, belt buckles, etc., especially from the waist up.

· Shoes are generally removed prior to entering the scan room.  Bring a pair of socks to keep your feet warm.

· Make a list of surgeries or injuries that may have left metal inside your body.  The MRI Safety Screening Form will address these issues.

· If you wear eyeglasses, please bring your prescription with you so we can fit you with specialized MRI compatible corrective lenses during your scan, if needed.

Thank you for your participation. We welcome any feedback that you think would improve your MRI experience. Please do not hesitate to contact us at the VUIIS Center for Human Studies.
